
President’s Message

Dear BCARF Members,

This newsletter describes a busy, productive year for your retirement association and 
its individual members during 2012-2013 and provides the 2013-2014 calendar of meet-
ings. In 2012, BCARF launched its web site (www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty) and updated its 
brochure to improve communication with members.  

The highlight of this year was the establishment of Retired Faculty Grants which sup-
port travel and expenses for research, lectures, conferences, education, publishing, vol-
unteer work and other significant activities of BCARF members. The February 28, 2013 

issue of Chronicle announced the names of the five recipients of this year’s grants and the titles of their funded 
projects. Information about applications for 2013-14 grants is included in this bulletin.

The Association depends upon the generous contributions of members who lead its activities: Peter Olivieri, 
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bcarf calendar 2013-14
In 2013-2014, Program Meetings will continue to include a 
light luncheon of sandwiches and beverages. Program Meet-
ings from September 2013 through March 2014 will be in a 
conference room in the Cardinal’s Residence, Brighton Cam-
pus, 2101 Commonwealth Avenue. Please note that the April 
and May Program Meetings will be held in a location to be 
determined.

The Book Club and the Executive Committee meet in the John 
Donovan Suite, Room 302, 3 Lake Street.

The Research Seminar meets in the First Floor Conference 
Room, 3 Lake Street, with a light luncheon served.

SEPTEMBER
•	 Thursday, September 19, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, September 19, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, September 25, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, September 26, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

OCTOBER
•	 Thursday, October 10, 10:30 –11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, October 10, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, October 23, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, October 24, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

NOVEMBER
•	 Thursday, November 7, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, November 7, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, November 20, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, November 21, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

•	 BCARF Grant Applications Final Due Date November 15

DECEMBER: No meetings
•	 BCARF Grant Winners Announced by December 6

JANUARY
•	 Thursday, January 16, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, January 16, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, January 29, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, January 30, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

FEBRUARY
•	 Thursday, February 13, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, February 13, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, February 26, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, February 27, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

MARCH
•	 Thursday, March 13, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, March 13, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, March 26, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, March 27, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

APRIL
•	 Thursday, April 10, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, April 10, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Wednesday, April 23, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, April 24, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Program Meeting

MAY
•	 Thursday, May 1, 10:30–11:45 a.m. 

Book Club

•	 Thursday, May 1, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Executive Committee Meeting

•	 Thursday, May 15, Noon–1:45 p.m. 
Annual and Program Meeting

•	 Wednesday, May 21 
Annual Banquet

www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty
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retiree news
Joe Appleyard, S.J., ENGLISH & MINISTRY, continues as ex-
ecutive assistant to the Provincial of the New England Jesuits 
at their office in Watertown. He still lives in the BC Jesuit 
Community.

Sev Bruyn, SOCIOLOGY, gave a talk to the Cambridge 
Friends Meeting on their Peace Principle (nonviolence); 
sings weekly (including a solo last Fall) with a Chorus called 
the GBIC (Greater Boston Intergeneration Chorus); marched 
with Gays and Lesbians (and other “odd groups”) behind 
the St. Patrick’s Day parade to protest their exclusion; is a 
member of Veterans for Peace and meets monthly to plan 
conferences and events; is a member of Massachusetts Peace 
Action to plan and participate in their events. Sev wrote an 
article, What is a Social Economy? (on webpage), on an impor-



Laurel Eisenhauer, NURSING, is now a member of the 
Board of Directors of SeniorCare, Inc based in Gloucester, 
MA. She is also now an associate editor of a new online jour-
nal: Advances in Nursing Doctoral Education and Research (AN-
DER). She published a book chapter on “Pharmacology and 
Older Adults,” in a Gerontological Nursing textbook edited by 
Pat Tabloski.

David Gill, S.J, CLASSICS, just finished his fifth year at the 
Jesuit School of Theology in Berkeley CA. He taught Biblical 
Greek I and Ecclesiastical Latin I—two semesters each—as 
well as one semester of Septuagint for doctoral students in 
Old Testament. He also moonlights as assistant pastor in a 
parish, St Patrick’s in West Oakland, which is a combination 
of Black and Latino (mostly Mexican) members. 

Peter Gray, PSYCHOLOGY, published Free to Learn: How Un-
leashing the Instinct to Play Will Make Our Children Happier, 
More Resilient, and Better Students for Life (Basic Books).  He 
also published a number of academic articles and chapters.  
Among these are a chapter on hunter-gatherer childhoods 
in a book published in 2012 by Oxford University Press en-
titled Evolution, Early Experience, and Human Development; 
a research article based on his survey of 232 unschooling 
families published in The Journal of Unschooling and Alter-
native Learning; an article (co-authored with several others) 
on the evolutionary basis of risky adolescent behavior in the 
journal Developmental Psychology; and two chapters in the 
online Encyclopedia of Play Science (one on the definition of 
play, the other on hunter-gatherers and e ; behavior in the 



BCARF Newsletter, Summer 2013

6 of 12

Shadowy Banking,” Keynote Address, Annual Meeting of the 
National Business and Economics Society, Herradura, Costa 
Rica (March 7, 2013).

Ronna Krozy, 

http://peaceinkorea.tumblr.org
http://www.latimes.com/news/world/worldnow/la-fg-wn-global-voices-korean-divides-20130501,0,5798032.story
http://www.latimes.com/news/world/worldnow/la-fg-wn-global-voices-korean-divides-20130501,0,5798032.story
http://www.latimes.com/news/world/worldnow/la-fg-wn-global-voices-korean-divides-20130501,0,5798032.story


ate of Oman’s largest English-language newspaper (“small 
world, isn’t it?”). He and wife Nancy explored Mayan ruins in 
Central America in February.

J. Enrique Ojeda, ROMANCE LANGUAGES, was inducted 
into the Academia Ecuatoriana de la Lengua, Correpondiente 
de la Real Academia Espaniola de la Lengua. On the occasion 
she spoke on the writings of Gonzalo Zaldumbide, one of 
the finest Latin American authors of the twentieth century. 
She is also the editor of the forthcoming publication of his 
complete works.

Peter and Rita Olivieri, COMPUTER SCIENCE and NURS-
ING, have been working on projects with Boston Children’s 
Hospital and the VA Hospital developing patient safety train-
ing videos. Rita has a few chapters in the recently released 
Gerontological Nursing textbook by Pat Tabloski. Peter is man-
aging the Boston College Retired Faculty website as well as 
developing iPhone & iPad apps. They share their time be-
tween their lake house in New Hampshire, their condo in 
Burlington, and most recently renting a condo in Naples FL. 
Rita has become proficient at quilting and thoroughly enjoys 
her weekly club meetings.  Peter is actually playing some golf 
and still enjoying doing video editing and filming projects. 
They still find time to see all the children and grandchildren 
and babysit the most recent addition to the family, 1-year-old 
Amy. They would love to hear from you. Peter at olivieri@
bc.edu and Rita at olivierr@bc.edu.

Larry Ritzman, Management, having just celebrated his 
50th wedding anniversary, and with two granddaughters just 
enrolled in Miami University in Oxford Ohio, published 
(with co-author, Lee J. Krajewski) the 10th edition of his text-
book, Operations Management: Processes and Supply Chains.

Rachel Spector, NURSING, published the eighth edition of 
her book Cultural Diversity in Health and Illness. The book con-
tinues to promote an awareness of the dimensions and com-
plexities involved in caring for people from diverse cultural 
backgrounds. It examines the socio-cultural differences exist-
ing within North America by probing the health care system 
and consumers’ perceptions of health and illness, and gives 
examples of traditional health beliefs and practices among 
selected populations. In addition, she contributed a chapter, 
“Cultural Diversity,” to the 2nd edition of Patricia Tabloski’s 
Gerontological Nursing. Rachel is also teaching Holistic Living 
in the Boston College Capstone Program. She and her hus-
band “nest” in Honolulu (for three winter months), where 
she volunteers at the Hawaiian Opera Theater.

Marian Brown St Onge, OFFICE OF INTERNATIONAL 
PROGRAMS, has been working on the French Resistance in 
World War 2, developing the work of the late Rev. Frank Mur-
phy, and translating a collection of letters by a Haute-Savoie 
French priest/Resistance agent, written from a Gestapo 
prison during the six months that preceded his execution.  
“I soon realized that a much more complex story was wait-
ing to be told—one that opens onto the little known maze of 
internal divisions and murderous cross-betrayals that charac-
terized France’s Resistance at the time and especially those 
of the Franco-Swiss Resistance factions.” Marian, since her 
retirement in 2006 has published some 20 poems and two 
more will appear soon—one in the online journal Imitation 
Fruit and another in a print anthology of poetry/prose/art on 
the subject of “Porches,” published by Main Street Rag.

Dennis Taylor, ENGLISH, was re-elected as Member-at-
Large on the BCARF Executive Committee.  He chairs the 
Faculty Research Seminar, and edits this Newsletter.  He pub-
lished “The Victorian Philological Context of Hardy’s Poetry, 
in Thomas Hardy in Context, ed. P. Mallett (Cambridge:  Cam-
bridge, UK, 2013). He gave a conference paper, “Catholicism 
and Literary Culture, 1874: Richard Simpson and the New 
Shakespeare Scholarship,” at NVSA (Northeast Victorian 
Studies Association), Boston University, April 5, 2013. also 
“The Retired Faculty Research Seminar at Boston College,” 
at AROHE conference, Chapel Hill, NC, Oct 22, 2012. Other 
presentations: “Prudence and Patience in Hamlet,” on Feb. 
11, 2013 and “The Road to Emmaus,” on May 21, 2013; He 
continues working on his magnum opus, Shakespeare and the 
Elizabethan Reformation.
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bcarf book club selection
•• September 2012: Unbroken by Laura Hillenbrand

•• October 2012: Trick of the Light by Louise Penny

•• November 2012: Defending Jacob by William Landay

•• January 2013: In the Garden of Beasts by Erik Larsen

•• February 2013: Lots of Candles, Plenty of Cake by Anna 
Quindlen

•• March 2013: In the Shadow of Gotham by Stefanie Pintoff

•• April 2013: Dearie: The Remarkable Life of Julia Child by 
Bob Spitz

•• May 2013: House of Mirth by Edith Wharton, 
followed by a June trip to the author’s home, “The 
Mount,” in Lenox, Massachusetts.

•• Summer reading for September discussion: The Burgess 
Boys by Elizabeth Strout

bcarf research seminar
The research seminars, supported by the BCARF, began in the 
academic year 2011-12. Seminars were open to all BC faculty 
who were invited to participate on an occasional or regular 
basis, and to share either professional research or intellectual 
interests. The program is scheduled to continue in the future, 
with three seminars per semester. The lunch meeting, lasting 
90 minutes, proved a successful way to encourage retired fac-
ulty research and intellectual interests, with a supportive schol-
arly community.  In 2012-13, the list of seminars included:  

•• Richard Cobb-Stevens, PHILOSOPHY  
“What ever happened to the soul?: The philosophical 
implications of contemporary mind-brain theories.”   
September 26, 2012 

•• Vera Lee, ROMANCE LANGUAGES  
“On the Trail of Harry Potter: Promotion & Purgatory.” 
October 24, 2012 

•• Ramsay Liem, PSYCHOLOGY  
“Remembering Unending War.”  
November 28, 2012

•• Sev Bruyn, SOCIOLOGY 
“Evolution from the Big Bang.”  
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BCARF Annual Business  
Meeting, May 16, 2013
David Northrup, a member of the Nominating Committee, 
presented the slate of candidates for office: Jean O’Neil, Presi-
dent; Vera Lee, Secretary;  Dennis Taylor, Member-at-Large. 
The candidates were elected by the members attending the 
meeting.  The By-Law changes prepared and mailed to mem-
bers by Rosemary Krawczyk, Vice President, delineating 
duties of the Members-at-Large and the Jesuit Liaison were 
unanimously accepted with editorial changes. The revised 
By-Laws will be posted on the web site.  

BACURA Meeting, March 2013
Jean O’Neil, Fr. Duffy and Rosemary Krawczyk represented 
Boston College at a luncheon meeting of BACURA (Boston 
Area College and University Retiree Associations) held at 
MIT in March 2013. Jean distributed to the other members 
our new “Boston College Association of Retired Faculty” bro-
chure, which received positive compliments.  Malcolm Ham-
ilton, Harvard Association’s president, distributed a summa-
ry chart of the organization and activities of the four member 
universities. Boston College will host the Fall 2014 meeting.  

www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty

remembrances
Condolences to the families and colleagues of the following:

Please notify BCARF if you know of any member who is ill or 
deceased. We send cards to ill members and to the families 
of deceased faculty when we have information and addresses.

new retirees
Welcome to the following faculty who now join us in retire-
ment. As of June 2013:

Hugh Ault, Law

Charles Ahern, CLASSICS

Philip Altbach, 
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Retired Faculty Grant  
Proposals Invited for 2013-14

Applications are invited, for amounts ranging from $100 to 
$1000 per person, for the purposes of research travel and 
expenses, lectures, conferences, education, publishing, vol-
unteer work, and other significant activities.

A committee appointed by the Executive Committee of the 
Boston College Association of Retired Faculty will review all 
applications. Projects are to be completed at least by the end 
of the academic year following the year of the award. A brief 
report on the outcome of the funded effort is to be prepared 
and submitted to the President of the Boston College Asso-
ciation of Retired Faculty.
  
Proposals should be submitted to the President of the Boston 
College Association of Retired Faculty (jean.oneil@bc.edu) 
no later than November 15, 2013. Awards will be announced 
the first week of December 2013.  

applications should include the following:
•	 Cover sheet
•	 Description of proposed project (two pages maximum)
•	 Proposed budget (one page maximum)
•	 Summary CV

description of proposed pro

mailto:louise.lonabocker%40bc.edu?subject=Commencement%20Volunteer
mailto:rmk1105%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:vincent.nuccio%40bc.edu?subject=Weston%20Jesuit%20Visitation
mailto:dhinchen%40ivcusa.org?subject=
http://www.ivcusa.org
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Parking for bcarf meetings

For a daily permit, the Parking Office supervisor can be con-
tacted at 617-552-0151. You can request that a parking permit 
be provided for you by the parking attendant at the St Igna-
tius parking gate. 

G stickers may also be purchased by Retired Faculty, with 

mailto:cnnmj%40bc.edu?subject=
mailto:baum%40bc.edu?subject=
mailto:clare.oconnor%40bc.edu?subject=
http://www.bc.edu/fmrc
http://www.bc.edu/help/
http://bc.edu/publications/fachbk/policies/retiredfac.html
http://bc.edu/hr/resources/handbook/hbk-benefits.html  

